
 

Environmental Document # 2021-45 

NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 
City of Visalia 

315 E. Acequia Ave. 
Visalia, CA 93291 

To: County Clerk 
 County of Tulare 
 County Civic Center 
 Visalia, CA  93291-4593 
 
Linwood Emergency Drought Project 
PROJECT TITLE  
 
Project is located in Visalia, CA on the span of Linwood Street North of Mineral King Avenue and South of 
Crowley Avenue. 
PROJECT LOCATION  
 
Visalia  Tulare 
PROJECT LOCATION - CITY  COUNTY 
 
A total of 12 properties along Linwood Street do not have a domestic water connection, with 6 of the 12 
properties currently on a temporary water supply due to their private well sources going dry. The nearest 
domestic waterline is on Linwood Street within the public right of way just north of Persian Ditch. This line 
will need to be extended South along Linwood Street to provide new water services to the 12 properties in 
need. 
DESCRIPTION - Nature, Purpose, & Beneficiaries of Project 
 
City of Visalia Engineering Division, Attn: Cody McLaughlin, 315 E. Acequia Avenue, Visalia, CA 93291 
Phone: (559)713-4595; Email: cody.mclaughlin@visalia.city 
NAME AND CONTACT INFORMATION OF LEAD AGENCY APPROVING PROJECT 
 
City of Visalia Engineering Division, Attn: Cody McLaughlin, 315 E. Acequia Avenue, Visalia, CA 93291 
Phone: (559)713-4595; Email: cody.mclaughlin@visalia.city 
NAME AND ADDRESS OF APPLICANT CARRYING OUT PROJECT 
 
N/A 
NAME AND ADDRESS OF AGENT CARRYING OUT PROJECT 

EXEMPT STATUS: (Check one) 

 Ministerial - Section 15073 
 Emergency Project - Section 15269(b) 
 Categorical Exemption - State type and Section number: 
 Statutory Exemptions- State code number:       

Per 15269 (b) of the CEQA guidelines, this emergency project is to extend an existing domestic waterline 
in the public right of way in order to provide domestic potable water to the public residents without a 
domestic water supply. 
REASON FOR PROJECT EXEMPTION 
 
 
Cody McLaughlin, Project Engineer  (559) 713-4595 
CONTACT PERSON  AREA CODE/PHONE 
   
October 26, 2021   
DATE  Brandon Smith, AICP 
  ENVIRONMENTAL COORDINATOR 
 


